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AN ACT relating to concealed weapons; authorizing the 
carrying of concealed weapons by persons without a 
concealed weapon permit as specified; amending a 
restriction on where a concealed firearm may be carried; 
specifying penalties for a second or subsequent offense; 
and providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 6-8-104(a)(intro), (ii), (iii), by 
creating a new paragraph (iv) and (t)(intro) is amended to 
read: 

 
6-8-104.  Wearing or carrying concealed weapons; 

penalties; exceptions; permits.  
 
(a)  A person who wears or carries a concealed deadly 

weapon is guilty of a misdemeanor punishable by a fine of 
not more than seven hundred fifty dollars ($750.00), 
imprisonment in the county jail for not more than six (6) 
months, or both for a first offense, or a felony punishable 
by a fine of not more than two thousand dollars 
($2,000.00), imprisonment for not more than two (2) years, 
or both, for a second or subsequent offense, unless:  

 
(ii)  The person possesses a permit under this 

section; or  
 
(iii)  The person holds a valid permit 

authorizing him to carry a concealed firearm authorized and 
issued by a governmental agency or entity in another state 
that recognizes Wyoming permits and is a valid statewide 
permit;. or  
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(iv)  The person does not possess a permit issued 
under this section, but otherwise meets the requirements 
specified in paragraphs (b)(i) through (vi), (viii) and 
(ix) of this section and possession of the firearm by the 
person is not otherwise unlawful.  

 
(t)  No permit issued person authorized to carry a 

concealed weapon pursuant to paragraphs (a)(ii) through 
(iv) of this section or any permit issued from any other 
state shall authorize any person to carry a concealed 
firearm into: 

 
Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2011. 

 
(END) 
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